Probus Club of Ararat. Newsletter August 2023. Issue 179
Sponsored by Ararat Rotary.          Peter Kaczynski, Newsletter editor.
President Joy Wheeler’s Report.  ﻿Good morning Probus members. I must say that our website does work well. In recent weeks I have had phone calls making enquires as to what we as a club do, and how we operate, and could they entertain us. So, to Rod McClurg many thanks for the work and many hours you put into this. Well worthwhile.

(Recently Harry and I attended the Rotary Change Over dinner at Chalambar. Twenty-seven members and guests sat down for dinner and then the installation of their new executive. Unfortunately, our connection with Rotary has lapsed in recent years, and we can’t just blame Covid. Forty years ago, Ararat Rotary sponsored Ararat Probus and look at us now!!!!!!
(The other night on the TV news Ballarat was said to be the best tourist destination in Victoria. They overtook Bendigo. So, with that in mind our camp next year will provide some very interesting and entertaining activities. Looking forward to what our camp committee have in store for us.
( To any members on the not too well list, I wish you better days. I do want to mention our Editor Peter. We all want you to stay on top of your game and with Pam by your side we know you will. Joy

Advocate photo. To the keen-eyed Probians who contacted me regarding the incorrect labelling of the probus photo in last week’s advocate. The Advocate was told the people were Photo: Joy Wheeler Probus President, Rod Lewin guest speaker, Probian Bryan Park, Probus host David Haddow. Not Bryan Young as printed. I know I make a lot of mistakes but not this one.
“Killer” Kilpatrick. Probians may know John has had a knee replacement. He is recovering well. Presently in rehabilitation at Willaura Hospital and still for ?? another week or so. The wound is now uncovered, and he is confidently walking around. (Good on you John keep it going, and we look forward to seeing you back..

Morning tea roster for August. The August meeting morning tea will be prepared by two of our most talented Probians, Harry Collins and Norm Clark although I do have my concerns about Norm. When I confirmed that he was right to be there he said he was and was going to demonstrate his own personal touch to tea making. Norm’s recipe is “First sugar, then tea, then milk. Stir 3 turns clockwise, one anti-clockwise. Then pour it down the sink and make yourself a coffee. It would be appreciated Norm and Harry if you would bring a litre of milk, please. (Again, on the roster, if anyone is unavailable, please organise a replacement from the emergency list or swap with another member. 

.//.From John “The excitement machine” Hunt and lovely wife Mieke. Stayed at the Daly River for 3 weeks then we are slowly moving south, away from the crocs, heading towards the thermal hot springs around central north NSW. ( We spent a few days at Bitter Springs Mataranka. Fantastic just floating down the natural water way, meandering through the paper barks and pandanus palms. (Then off to Tennant Creek for a fill up and look around. While we were there Mieke was bemused when three indigenous blokes propositioned her. Mieke put it down to a bit of good old out back hospitality. Headed across the Barkley Highway and landed in Mount Isa Friday at 6.30 pm. (Next stop after shopping in the Mount will be Corella Dam for Red Claw. Apparently, there are freshwater crocs in the dam, so it will be like we are back at the Daly, except many there are salties. (Today, we were parked off road in Camooweal in a council depot area having lunch in the van, when all of a sudden, we were rocked badly accompanied with a lot of banging. I rushed out to see a chap in another van had miss judged the clearances and he took out our ensuite window. Spent this afternoon, talking to the RACV etc and repairers. Jayco Dandenong advise that the window is worth around $550, but it’s glued into the composite side wall, so removal and replacement will be expensive. The fella that ran into us, was apologetic and gave me all his details, so it looks like we will waste a lot of time getting quotes and towing the van to Bendigo or Geelong etc. (While I was at the Daly, I had to put the car up on some temporary ramps and when Mieke said stop, I planted my foot on the wrong peddle. You guessed it, the accelerator. It took hours to get the perched vehicle off the ramps which ended up under the vehicle.  Very embarrassing indeed with on lookers with lots of advice. (Stay tuned for our next calamity or adventure. (Thanks John and Mieke. Exciting stuff. pk
Guest speaker.  Unfortunately our rostered guest speaker for this week Les Gason was hospitalized but now out and awaiting some test results. Obviously Les has had to cancel which has been unfortunate for Les and us. Not to fear though at very short notice we have a wonderful replacement. Our guest speaker at the meeting has so many talents it would be impossible to fit them in this  newsletter, and her pictorial presentation should not be missed. Marion McAdie with her enthusiastic manner has subjects that include travel, books, history, ancestry up her sleeve and for us all it will be a great surprise. Don’t miss this.
Lunch. After the August meeting, Secretary Maureen Smart advises that lunch has been booked at Chalambar, names and numbers to be taken at the general meeting. Hope you can make it.
Rod and Nancy McClurg (God’s gift to the veterinarian’s retirement fund”) Our time enjoying the warm Queensland weather and excellent country hospitality continues. (After 4 weeks with our son and his family in Townsville we have headed west revisiting some more of our favourite spots.  Small towns like Aramac, Lake Dunn, Muttaburra, Isisford , Tambo, Augathella and Quilpie( are all happy to see grey nomads and we are happy to patronise them. While at Lake Dunn we explored the circuit of metal sculptures covering 200km through several stations. (Local artist Melynda Rogers has 40 works including animals, birds, sporting identities, vehicles and fish. It is a big drawcard bringing hundreds of people to the area. (While in Townsville we bought shares in a veterinary clinic after our dog had a taste of rat poison a few days prior, all good now but gave us a scare. (There is no shortage of caravans out here.  While in Longreach both caravan parks were full and where we were on Thomson River up to 90 vans each night. (Shopping in town was a challenge especially at the supermarket and bakery. Three nights there was enough, we headed south to Isisford. (I think a few Probians would have stayed on the Barcoo at Isisford, population about 150, one pub, one post office, one grocery and hardware, one cafe. So laid back and relaxing with friendly locals. (We then headed southwest to Yaraka, population 23. (This little spot has featured on Australian Story and more recently on the news when emus took over the bar at the pub. The camping spot has 6 powered sites costing $5 per night, so we stayed for 4. (The publican Chris does a bus run each night to Mt Slowcom to see the sunset. He also gives a run-down on local history, the demise and now resurrection of the sheep farm, wild dog fencing and anything else of relevance. (Stock in the area are in very good condition, with the Mitchell grass flourishing. And there are more kangaroos than can be counted. (Next, we travelled to Blackall, time to hit the shops and have a swim as well. These towns have so much to offer like the wool scour, Jackie Howes Museum and saleyard tours. (Tambo, only 125km south, was where we had a first for us, the chicken races at the pub. The publican has 10 coloured chooks that are auctioned off, the owner of the winning hen gets 50% of the prize pool and the balance goes to charity. This raised over $620 for the lucky punter and the same for charity. There was a crowd of more than 80 people watching, this publican is on a winner. (Now we are at Augathella, tomorrow heading west to Quilpie, then Eromanga and the Dig Tree. (Keep warm everyone, bit dusty here and haven’t seen any rain for 5 weeks. Thanks Rod and Nancy.(((
That’s how it was: It was 2009 and the then Probus President Bryan Park showed the members how to stop a tea bag from dripping by hitting the tea bag three times on the side of the cup, and then you could drive all the way from Ararat to Melbourne without the dripping of a single drop. One of our members who wished to remain anonymous asked if this works after you have a had a pee, can you hit it on each side of the toilet bowl and if so will it stop you dripping. 

And then: Questions that members confided in with me but were too embarrassed to ask at the meeting.
(Glenys Andrew: When it rains why don’t sheep shrink.
(Anna Collins: What was the best thing before sliced bread.

(Marlene Poon: Is it true cannibals don’t eat clowns because they taste funny.

(Helen Molloy: Why doesn’t glue stick to the inside of the bottle.

(Anne Shalders: If a funeral procession is at night, do people drive with their lights off.

(Pam Kaczynski: How do you know when it is time to tune your bagpipes.
(Maureen Smart: Why is there an expiry date of the bottle of a sour cream container.
(Rhonda Spratt: If there is no God, who pops up the next Kleenex in the box.

Peter Kaczynski. Editor

 PROBUS CLUB OF ARARAT GENERAL MEETING JULY 13th, 2023 - From Secretary Maureen. 

Meeting opened at 10:00am, with 36 members. Welcome  President Joy Wheeler thanked those for coming.

Guests   Peter Kaczynski introduced Ross McGregor. Joy Wheeler introduced Mark Harrison who attended for the second time. 

President Joy Wheeler congratulated Chris McIntyre and Joy and Max Cronin who have moved into their new homes at the Retirement Village during the last month.

Apologies   Richard Fisher, Rod and Nancy McClurg, John and Mieke Hunt, Ken Richie, Pauline Weeks, Jan Porter, Mick and Rose Dowd, Jeanette Hawley, John and Marg Kilpatrick and Sonia Smith. Moved Chris Clark and Seconded Ray Hurstfield that apologies be accepted. Carried

Birthdays   Gerry Hirst celebrated another birthday.

Minutes of the last General Meeting were circulated with the July Newsletter. Moved Ian Holwell and seconded David Haddow that they were a true and correct record. Carried

Business Arising    Nothing

Correspondence   Inwards PSP Active Retirees June – July 23. PSP Retirement costs millions. Invitation to share information with Monash University re knee pain. PSP Probus clubs with an ABN change advised from ATO. Ararat Rotary Club invitation to attend Changeover Dinner July 12th. Bendigo Bank Statements to Glenys Andrew Treasurer and to Harry Wheeler for the Bowls Committee. PSP Active Retirees June 2023.  Nominations open for 2023 Victorian Senior of the year. Email from Margaret Robinson. Certificate of Currency from QBE Insurance. Probian magazines. Email from Dianne Radford re Legacy Centenary Torch Relay – re reaching out for volunteers for September 9th this year. Legacy is supporting 100 years of supporting veteran’s families. Email from Margaret Robinson – Probus in Ballarat. 

Outwards   RSVP Ararat Rotary   Moved Harry Wheler and Seconded Harry Collins that the Correspondence be received.  Carried

Treasurer’s Report June 2023 presented by Treasurer Glenys Andrew   Balance Brought forward  $2435.41   Income Bendigo Bank  Interest $0.03  Total $2435.44   Expenditure   Treasurer’s Petty cash  $50.00  Balance as per Cash Book and Bank Statement  $2385.44    Fixed term deposit  Balance $3813.24  Interest rate 4.20%   Matures 25 November 2023   Treasurer’s Petty Cash  Opening Balance  $18.02  Plus Cheque $50.00  Total $68.02   Less flowers (welfare visit)  $11.00  Balance $57.02  Moved by Treasurer Glenys Andrew that the June Financial Report as presented is accepted and accounts are approved for payment .  Seconded Peter Kaczynski   Carried   Glenys Andrew also reported that Petty Cash Cheque amounts be increased to $100 and that $50 be paid to Welfare Officer Glenda Hurstfield. This was approved at the July Committee meeting.

Reports Publicity Peter Kaczynski said that he submitted another article to the Ararat Advocate. He also said that he generally seeks members permission if they are mentioned in the Newsletter.

Camps   Nothing at the moment

Bowls   Harry Wheeler said that it took 6weeks to invest some Bowls Funds into a Term deposit at Bendigo Bank.  

Website    Rod McClurg emailed report from Townsville. He reported an error on website which resulted in photos not being visible when viewed. He has rectified the issue. Achieved this by deleting and reloading photos. Quite a few hours work. Site looks better for it. He requested that if anyone spots a problem let him know so that it can be fixed.

Movies    Nothing

Welfare   Glenda Hurstfield said that she sent a card to Rod Smart.  Made a phone call to Joy Cronin following Max’s fall in the K Hub car park.  She has also sent a card to Jan Porter. 

History    Maureen Smart said that she has added the article published in the Ararat Advocate contributed by Peter Kaczynski and photos contributed by Glenys Andrew and Joy Wheeler. 

Syllabus    Nothing

Moved by Trevor Klauss that the reports be received. Seconded by Rhonda Spratt   Carried

General Business   Joy Wheeler reported that Harry went with her to the Rotary Changeover Dinner. At the Committee Meeting last week it was decided to buy two moulded plastic tables for use by Probus and the Church. They will be much lighter to assemble each meeting. Joy Wheeler asked members to consider registering for the Legacy Torch Relay. Gloria Bull had advised that the rent for the Church Hall would be increased by $5 a month to help cover expenses. Joy Wheeler expressed thanks to the quiet workers who contribute each meeting. Ambrose Joyce, Bryan Park and Bob Howland frequently help by washing up. Joy also thanked Chris Clark and Chris McIntyre for morning tea duties.  Numbers for lunch at RSL were 21. Ian Holwell conducted a quiz to conclude the meeting. Meeting closed at 10:30am    The next meeting is on August 10th, 2023.
After morning tea David Haddow introduced Rod Lewin, the guest speaker for the day. David said he met Rod back in 1976 when he was a student at the Ararat Technical School. Rod joined the Army Cadets Unit and when he left school, he joined the Army. He was posted to various places during his time beginning at Singleton. He played the Bugle so gained entry into Military Bands and became a drummer on ANZAC day. In Townsville in 1985 he was a bandsman and also a first aider and stretcher bearer on exercises. In 2002 he was transferred to Duntroon in Canberra and became a member of the Band Corp. He said he was fortunate to attend the 75th Anniversary of Gallipoli and became very interested in Military History. He had trips to New Guinea, Norfolk Island, Thailand and Switzerland. A highlight was being able to play as a bass drummer with the band at the Military Tattoo in Edinburgh. His last trip was to the Western Front where he was able to lay a wreath on the 100th Anniversary of his great uncle’s death. After 40years service he was discharged from the Army. Nowadays he volunteers as a bugler at War Memorials on ANZAC Day and Remembrance Day. He also offered to do research for anyone interested in finding out information about relatives who served overseas in the past.  Bryan Park thanked Rod for his very interesting talk and presented him with a Probus mug and Certificate of Appreciation.         Secretary    Maureen Smart.         President Joy Wheeler
